
 

 

Illustration 9: The covered dump site in 1981, showing proximity to the tidal Ludmilla Creek, the rapid expansion of 

the dump area following Cyclone Tracy (centre), the trenches dug for the dump extension in 1974 (right front), and 

the completed Dick Ward Drive connector road between the dump site and Fitzer Dr leading to the suburb of North 

Ludmilla. All the vacant land on the near side of the creek was returned to the Larrakia people as a lease in August 

1979. NT News, September 5, 1981, page 1 

Illustration 10, below: A photograph accompanying the NT News story, “Ludmilla Plagued by 

Dump Flies,” showing the closeness of the dump to houses in Ludmilla North. 

NT News, May 3, 1974, page 10. 

 


